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Council Special 4th of July Committees Meeting March 18, 2015 

MINUTES OF THE 
City Council Special Meeting for the City of Menan held March 18, 2015 

 
4th of July Committees  
 
Presiding: Betty Day, Mayor 
 
Present: Ed Watson, Kent Clark, Gary Maples, Brian Storms, Cathy Harding, Zoe Harding, Charlie Day, Carol Fullmer, 
and Dean Fullmer. 
 
City Council CAC Kickoff Meeting called to order at 7:34 pm 
 
Gary Maples talks about the parade time changing and how Central Fire was on board with the change.  Discussion 
ensues on Cathy getting the “No Parking” signs to Dean and Charlie ahead of time.  Matt can help with the placement of 
the signs.  Discussion ensues on getting with the Sheriff’s office regarding the gooseneck trailers parking on Main Street.  
Discussion then ensues on staging barricades and possibly getting the scouts to help. 
 
Discussion ensues on vendor canopies and having access to the power.  Vendors typically come in and set up the night 
before.  Brian Storms said he has Friday off of work so he can help with this. 
 
All agree we need a new coffee pot for the breakfast.  Cathy said she could get one at Sams Club.  Discussion ensues on 
parking for public as well as the horse trailer parking for the parade entrants.  It will be discussed with Robert Poole about 
the horse trailers being parked on Valleywide property.  Discussion ensues on transferring picnic tables from park to park. 
 
Discussion ensues on breakfast.  All agree that there might be confusion with parade being at 11:00.  Discussion ensues 
on it being advertised through the Star, the Post Register and on radio.  Discussion then ensues on needing people for 
garbage duty and how the junior posse might be interested because they are trying to earn money for their organization. 
 
Discussion ensues on Ron George being in charge of the 5k.  Discussion then ensues on maybe having the Cross 
Country team for the high school taking this over and charging $1 or $2 to raise money for their organization. 
 
Discussion ensues on who the grand marshall should be this year.  Galen Wilson, a vet, is suggested.  Discussion ensues 
on getting the vehicle from Chevrolet in Rigby.  Galen is the last WW2 vet here. 
 
Discussion ensues on shutting down Main Street at 10:15 am.  Dean will call the Sheriff’s office.  It is suggested the next 
meeting on the committees will be April 22nd at 7:00 pm. 
 
4th of July Committees meeting ends at 8:49 pm. 
 
 
//Cathy Harding// Approved 
  
Cathy Harding, City Clerk/Treasurer  


